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Dear Parents and Guardians,

I hope this newsletter finds you all well and you are looking forward to the weekend ahead. It has 
been another busy week at St. Mary’s culminating in a wonderful Valentine’s ‘Movie Night’ last night. 
The children really enjoyed their evening and the craft activities on offer, so a huge thank you to all of 
you for sending your children along and for your continued support towards our fundraising efforts.
None of it would be possible without the determination and hard work of the PTA to organise and 
facilitate such events or the brilliant support from my colleagues in school. A huge thank you from me 
to everyone involved. 

Our after school sports clubs will be starting after half term with KS2 (Years 3 & 4) pupils attending on 
a Monday and our KS1 (Years 1 & 2) pupils attending on a Tuesday. Clubs will start straight after school 
and finish at 4.30pm sharp. The cost will be £3 per session and will need to be paid for the term via 
our ParentPay system. Further details will follow to support payment.
We will be starting with Multi-Sports clubs so that our pupils get to experience a range of different 
activities, designed to incorporate team building games, as well as individual skill based activities. All 
games are designed to improve children’s confidence within a sporting environment with an emphasis 
on FUN at all times.
There are twenty places available for KS2 pupils and fifteen places for KS1. This is due to age and 
ratios as well as the activity being delivered by an external provider. If we are over-subscribed, then 
names will be drawn ‘out of the hat’ to ensure fairness. If your child is not successful on this occasion 
their name will be placed on a waiting list and they will be given priority for the next club after Easter.
Miss Bown has kindly agreed to deliver a Multi-Skills club for Reception pupils after school on a 
Thursday. This will initially be for six weeks and will cost £3 per session. All monies from this club will 
be reinvested into new resources and continued school improvements. You will receive a letter with 
further information on Monday.

There are lots of exciting things happening in school at the moment and I would like to once again 
thank the PTA for their support towards the completion of our new ‘Hundred Acre Wood’ library. We 
still have some seating, shelving and finishing touches to acquire but our PTA are providing joint 
funding for this to happen which will benefit all of our pupils in school. 

We will soon be advertising for a new Lunchtime Supervisor to join the St. Mary’s team. It would be 
great to attract someone local to the role so if you know if anyone that may be interested or suitable 
then please let them know and ask them to get in touch for an informal chat with Mrs Brennan or 
myself. 

We are also very keen to hear from potential volunteers who might be in a position to help us make a 
difference to our children and their learning. National statistics show that only 55% of children aged 0-
5 are read aloud to at home for at least five days a week and only 37% are read aloud to daily. With 
this in mind ‘we need YOU’ to support our children and the catch up work that we do. We are a small 
team so we really do need more adults to listen to our children reading. 

“SHINE AS A LIGHT IN THE WORLD” 
Matthew 5:16
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We are also hoping to deliver some external training to support the confidence of our volunteers 
within this role. It isn’t just reading either as volunteers can really support the school in so many other 
ways.
Please speak to me or Mrs Brennan if this is something that would be of interest to you or possibly 
another family member. 

I hope you all have a pleasant weekend ahead and I look forward to welcoming you back to school on 
Monday morning.
Best wishes,

Mr R. Dickson
Executive Principal

“SHINE AS A LIGHT IN THE WORLD” 
Matthew 5:16



Class Pupil

Nursery Archie

Reception Elliott

Year 1 & 2 George

Year 3 Rosie

Year 4 Izzak

A massive well done to all children for all their hard work 
this week. We are proud to call you a part of our 

St Mary’s Family. 

Reading Volunteers

A big thank you to all the parents who have already said they are 
able to come and volunteer to hear our children at St Mary's read. If 
you can spare half an hour a week to listen to our pupils read it will 
really help. Please speak to Mrs Johnson in the school office if you 

are interested.



Nursery have been looking at the text Laura’s Star and How to Catch a Star. 
The children built a rocket from a variety of construction equipment to take 
the star back to the sky. They have also been on a hunt for objects that the 
Owl’s mummy might use for her nest. They had a lovely afternoon and the 

sun even made an appearance. They have been completing some lovely 
emerging writing - rocket sounds. 



Here at St. Mary’s CE First Academy

All children, Staff and PTA member’s have had a really 
enjoyable evening, celebrating Valentine’s with Pizza, 

Popcorn a movie whilst completing many crafts. Thank you 
to all our parent’s who have contributed to this event.





St Mary’s CE First Academy 
Term Dates and Holidays 2022-2023

Dates are subject to change.

Spring Term 2022

Wednesday 16th February – Mental health day.

Half term: Monday 21st February – Friday 25th February 

Thursday 3rd March World book day Where's Wally – All children and staff to dress as Where's 
Wally characters these can be home made or brought.

Friday 18th March – Red Nose Day – come dressed as a Super Hero £1.00 donation for charity.

Term ends: Friday 8th April

Holiday: Monday 11th April – Friday 22nd April 

Easter Sunday: Sunday 17th April

Summer Term 2022
Inset Day: Monday 25th April

Term Starts: Tuesday 26th April

May Day: Monday 2nd May

Half term: Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June

Term ends: Thursday 21st July

Holiday: Friday 22nd July – Friday 2nd September 

Autumn Term 2023

Inset Day: Monday 5th September

Term Starts: Tuesday 6th September

Holiday: Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October

Term ends: Friday 16th December 

Holiday: Monday 19th December – Monday 2nd January

Inset Days (School Closed to Pupils)

Monday 25th April 2022
Monday 5th September 2022


